PARISH COUNCIL NOTES

From the meeting held 6rh December 2007 in the Village Hall
Police

Sarah Hornby, the PC representative to the School, had attended a meeting at the school to which the governors had invited parents and residents of Common Road to address the problem of road safety for pedestrians in Common Road, particularly children walking to/from school.   PC Henry Clissold attended the PC meeting at the PC request and Sarah passed appropriate proposals/questions that came out of this meeting to him. The Chairman asked him for the legal position regarding the painting of white lines on the road to indicate a “virtual pavement” which has been suggested for Common Road.  If white lines are painted on Common Road, what is the legal position of pedestrians and motorists?    Henry will find out about this.   He was also asked to find out from the Traffic Management Dept. the criteria needed for a “virtual pavement” to be installed:  eg. any legislation, accident statistics etc. which he promised to do.   Other options to solve the traffic problems outside the school were discussed.   Henry to ask WCC, who are responsible for the road, for their suggestions.   Other questions addressed by PC Clissold were speeding through the village – he promised to speak to WCC to see whether 30 mph repeater signs through the village could be installed;  a member of the public spoke on the flooding still occurring at Richmond Farm on Brickworth Road;  Henry had reported this to his control room.   A “road liable to flooding” sign was suggested by a member of the public.

Parish Councillor vacancy

Still no applications to fill this vacancy;  if you are interested and want to know what is involved, please call either the Clerk (see below) or Trevor King, the Chairman, on 01794 884374.

Matters arising from previous meeting

WCC had promised to arrange a site visit to Newton Crossroads the following week to inspect the site for which a Request Bus Stop pole has been requested.  The Highways Agency have apologised for the delay in changing the “Cowesfield” signs to “Whiteparish” on the A36.   The engineers are not sure what was requested;  photographs to be sent.   Leo Randall is still following up the issue of lorries parking illegally in the access to BKG on Common Road.   The “Whiteparish Quarry and Landfill” sign opposite the Biffa site on the A36 had been removed.   The chairman will speak to the parishioner who had promised to sand and varnish the benches in the village about when he might be able to do the work.   SDC have agreed to fund and install a road nameplate at the end of Common Road reading:  “Old Southampton Road leading to Common Road”.

Finance

A proposed budget for 2008/9 had been drawn up by the Clerk which included a precept of £25,000 (the same as for 2007/08).   This was to allow for further contributions to the new joint sports pavilion/village hall.   This was agreed and the Clerk to inform SDC of the required precept.   The Clerk stated that the auditors had recommended that the PC join the Wiltshire Association of Local Councils;  she mentioned the subscription fee, half of which would be charged from December to April.   It was decided to defer any decision until April.

School and road safety in Common Road

At the meeting mentioned earlier (under Police), the school had asked the Parish Council for a formal policy expressing PC support for the school.   The PC are very happy to express their full support in principle for the school.    However, it was felt that a formal policy in support of measures requested by the school in Common Road to improve pedestrian safety was not appropriate until further investigations had been carried out:  feasibility of, and criteria for, “virtual pavement”, WCC recommendations, etc.   Longer serving Parish Councillors are very aware of previous work carried out on possible solutions of the traffic problems on behalf of the school.   Site visits with WCC and the Road Safety Officer, investigation of traffic lights for a one-way system, a survey of residents of Common Road from Croft Heights to the Church for purchase of strips of land to allow for a footway, etc.   Until a solution to this problem is found, would everyone please take extra care when driving along Common Road past the School.

Community Payback (National Probation Service)

John LeQuesne provided information about this service which is free.   Anyone who can provide suitable work for at least 7 hours is invited to contact them on 01793 534259.   Tasks for offenders sentenced to unpaid work could include:  cleaning up a local eyesore, local hall needing re-decoration, a charity in need of volunteers.

New community building

Dave Boakes reported that detailed costings for the new joint sports pavilion and village hall had been discussed by the project team and found to be far too high for the budget allowed.   The costings have been returned to the architects with a request to show options for cost savings.

Next Meeting 

Villagers are very welcome to attend the next Parish Council meeting which will be held at 7.30 pm on Thursday, 17th January 2008 in the village hall when they will be able to speak at the discretion of the Chairman.   Please inform the Clerk or any councillor if you can’t attend and wish to raise any village matter.   

  Anita Boakes,
Parish Clerk, Tel. 884646


  The Gatehouse, The Street, SP5 2SG

 E-mail davidboakes416@btinternet.com

(Please note changed e-mail address) 

